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        Look for us on Facebook 
 

REMEMBER: We are meeting one week early! 
 

     Our speaker this month will be Jonathan Walker, the Lead 
Apiarist at Walker Honey Farm in Rogers, Texas. As a fourth 
generation beekeeper, Jonathan is carrying on the family tradition 
begun by his great-grandfather in 1930. Jonathan manages Walker 
Honey Farm’s 1,000 or so colonies of bees. He and the bee crew 
make spring splits and honey crops in the Post Oak Savannah before 
migrating all the colonies to the Blackland Prairies for late spring and 
early summer flows. In the fall, Jonathan and his bee crew get bees 
ready for winter with a move back to the warm trees and lower elevations of the spring 
locations. The year starts over in January with a natural treatment for mites and well-timed 
brooding stimulation with protein and carbohydrates. The goal is always to maximize hive 
populations in order to make splits and hit the first April honey flow in stride. Jonathan has 
recently spoken to the Heart of Texas Beekeepers about honey plants common to Central 
Texas and said he would be happy to discuss this topic with our WCABA members. 
 
     The Hill Country Fair was held this past 
weekend, Nov. 7th & 8th at Sun City, 
Georgetown. This is an event where WCABA 
scholarship recipients, assisted by members, sell 
donated honey to benefit the Ed Wolfe-Robert 
Bost Memorial Scholarship program for our 
youth. Several of you have made donations and 
we appreciate your generosity. Those donating 
honey and or money this year were: Mary Bost, 
Jimmie Oakley, Ann Bierschenk, Chris & 
Shirley Doggett, Tim Falkenstein, Jimmy Shields, Tina Lim, Derek Fought, Holly Medina, 
Don Schwertner, Sharon Stephenson, Terry Spenser, Ester Wiley, Harold Miller, Tim & 
Donna Cox and Laura Colburn. In addition to scholarship recipients Lissy Martinez and 
Jeffrey Whitworth, who worked in the booth over the weekend, other workers were the 
Falkenstein's,  Nancy Young, Gene & Mary Jo Whitworth, Sharon Stephenson, Ginny 
Stubblefield, Ed & Karen Eacrett, Honey Queen Emma and Irma Wall, and Honey 
Princess Elise and Mary Catherine Gardner. Thank you all for making the booth a success. 
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DATE:   Thursday, November 19, 2015 
TIME:   7:00-9:00: Beekeeping 101; Program 
PLACE:   First United Methodist Church Georgetown (MMC bldg.) 
PROGRAM:  Speaker: Jonathan Walker; “Honey Plants of Central Texas” 
HOSTS:         Phil Ainslie, Karen Eacrett, Barbi Benjamin 
 



     The Texas Beekeepers Association held their annual Convention in Belton, Texas, the last weekend in 
October and WCABA was one of the local host clubs. Many of our members helped with the event and 
many others were in attendance. Chris Doggett, our President and TBA Editor, and wife Shirley, TBA 
Membership Coordinator, Ginny Stubblefield, our Secretary, and Holly Medina our Librarian all worked 
registration. You could find Dee Ainslie most of the weekend giving adult supervision to all the Honey 
Queens and Princesses selling polo's, shirts, and caps in the TBA 
trade show booth. The General Sessions were well attended. 
Randy Oakley & Sons, Steve Hoskins, Greg Oermann, Frank & 
Lu Morgan, Jimmie & Kay Oakley, Dodie Stillman, Stephanie 
Morris and Sharon Stephenson were seen there. Sharon donated a 
jar of her "comb" honey to the Queen's Auction and it brought in 
$120. The "Tea Set" donated by WCABA went for $120 also.  
Ginny Stubblefield's arranged table center pieces were all 
auctioned off for $70 each after the banquet. In the recognition 
department, WCABA Honey Queen, Emma Wall, received the 
First Place Blue Ribbon for her extracted honey and Jimmie 
Oakley took 3rd place in the state honey judging   competition. 
Honey Princess Elise Gardner, Barbi Benjamin, and Phil Ainslie 
were recognized for passing the Master Beekeeper Program 
Apprentice examination.  At the annual banquet Shirley Doggett 
was honored by receiving both the John G. Thomas Meritorious 
Service Award, and the President's Award. Congratulations!     Shirley Doggett with presenter John Talbert 
  
      Our 2015 Ed Wolfe-Robert Bost Memorial Scholarship recipients, Annelisa "Lissy" Martinez, Jeffrey 
Whitworth, and Melissa Birdwell will give their end-of-the-year report on their beekeeping experiences 
during the Beekeeping 101 time slot at the meeting. Come hear how these young beekeepers faired. 
 
     WCABA officers for 2016 will also be elected during our short business meeting. Phil Ainslee, chair of 
the nominations committee reports that the following have been nominated for election to the various 
offices, but nominations from the floor will be accepted:    

     President: Chris Doggett         Treasurer: Phil Ainslie 
     Vice President: Jim Colbert        Secretary: Ginny Stubblefield 
     Membership Director: Shirley Doggett    Program Director: Derek Foight 
     Editorial Director: Mary Catherine Gardner Historian: Lisa Hoekstra 
 
     Our refreshment chair person, Barbi Benjamin, who has done a dedicated and wonderful job of 
coordinating hosts and setting out goodies and drinks for us at each meeting, says. “Thank you, everyone 
who brought (or contributed to) refreshments this year! The break between Beekeeping 101 and the 
Program is extra special because of your treats. We will be continuing the tasty tradition again next year. 
The 2016 Refreshment Hosts sign-up sheet will be available during the meeting. Please consider when you 
can bring refreshments and sign up for your preferred month(s). 
 
     Plans for ordering packages of bees as well as queens will be discussed at this meeting. If you are 
planning to order bees, this is a very important time to begin making plans. Also, remember that you must 
be a current (2016) member of WCABA to be eligible to order bees through our organization. Pricing 
quote from R Weaver Apiaries for 2016 (if the club decides to go with them) is $150 for 3# package of 
bees with marked and clipped queen, and $32 for a queen, marked & clipped.  
 
     Door prize items in October were donated by Linda Franke, Ginny Stubblefield, and Lisa Hoekstra, and 
winners were Jill Douglass, Jane Wallace, and Dennis Schey, and Mitchell Wheeler. 



 
     Welcome to our new members: Dennis and Linda Rose, Marble Falls; Gary and Rose Morris, Round 
Rock; and Richard C. Bost, Waller, Texas. Also, a number of our members heeded our advice to avoid the 
long line to renew their membership in January by paying their 2016 dues beginning with the last meeting. 
These members are Phil and Dee Ainslie, Belton; Richard H. and Karel Bost, Catoosa, OK; Mary Bost, 
Georgetown;  Jim Colbert, Georgetown; Laura and Hal Colburn, Florence; Chris and Shirley Doggett, 
Thrall; Ed and Karen Eacrett, Copperas Cove; Jim and Lori Esch, Georgetown; Timothy & Jo Falkenstein, 
Austin; Linda Franke, Cedar Park; Dean Hamilton, Georgetown; Gregory Oermann, Troy; Don Parsons, 
Georgetown; Bradley Pierce, Liberty Hill; Wayne Sanders, Lampasas; Dennis and Brenda Schey, Round 
Rock; Sharon Stephenson and Keith Kofoed, Hutto; Mark and Ann Witcher, Georgetown; and Nancy 
Young, Cedar Park.  
 
          BOOK NOOK by Holly Medina 
 

  The Bee, A Natural History by Noah Wilson-Rich 
 

     This book is not your typical beekeeping book.  It’s refreshing to read about 
bees presented in a textbook format that is not dull.  There are great pictures and 
loads of great facts about all aspects of bees.  The author does a great job touching 
on history, anatomy, spirituality and many other topics.  My favorite part of the 
book is “A Directory of Bees”, Chapter 6.  This chapter consists of informative 
color pages of many different species of bees.  It’s definitely a book for all stages 
of beekeepers.   
 

W.C.A.B.A. MEETING MINUTES – October 22, 2015 
 

····   Opening the Meeting:  President Chris Doggett opened the meeting. 
 

····   Beekeeping 101 – Chris Doggett gave the Beekeeping 101 lecture for the meeting.  
Laura Colburn discussed her personal experience with varroa mites with the group. 
 

····  Announcements: 
 

·  Chris Doggett reminded everyone about the T.B.A. Convention in on Oct.  29 – 31 at the Bell 
County Expo Center in Belton. 

·  Jimmie Oakley reminded everyone about the Hill Country Arts and Crafts Fair in Sun City on 
November 7 and 8.  It’s a fund raiser for the Ed Wolfe/Robert Bost Memorial Scholarship fund.  He 
asked for volunteers to work the W.C.A.B.A. booth, selling honey.  Mr. Oakley also asked for 
donations of honey or funds to go toward the youth beekeeping Scholarship program.  He explained 
there is a signup sheet for volunteers to work the booth either Saturday or Sunday. 

·  Jimmie Oakley mentioned Ginny Stubblefield made 6 centerpieces for the T.B.A. Convention and 
pointed out a sample on a table for viewing.  

 

····  Door Prizes:   Door Prizes were announced. 
 

····  Guest Speaker:  Due to inclement weather and threatened thunderstorms, our guest speaker was unable to 
drive to our meeting.  Jimmie Oakley filled in with a presentation on “Winterizing Bees”.  A questions and 
answers session followed the presentation. 
 

····  Meeting Attendance:     55 present 
 

····  Meeting Adjourned:  President Chris Doggett adjourned the meeting. 
 

····  Date for Next Meeting – Our next meeting will be on November 19, 2015.  It will be one week earlier than 
usual because of the Thanksgiving holiday. 
 

    Ginny Stubblefield 
    Secretary, W.C.A.B.A. 



      
A Personal Note: Usually, this space has been designated as some current 
information about bees and beekeeping that, as your editor, I think would 
be of interest to our members; however, since this is my last newsletter to 
you, I would like to give you a brief summary of my experiences as a 
member of WCABA. 
 

     When Robert and I retired from teaching in 1980, Ed Wolfe called and 
suggested that we might like to join the newly-formed beekeepers club, 
Williamson County Beekeepers Association, and Ed and his wife came by 
to take us with them to the meeting in Taylor. There were about 12 or 15 
members, many of them husband and wife. We found the group enjoyable 
and informational.                                        Mrs. Mary Bost 
       After a short time, the group began working us into their activities. They asked me to take minutes and 
soon Mr. Wolfe asked for help with the newsletter as he was having health problems. By 1985, I was also 
elected President of the group, a position I held for two years. Our group had also left the upstairs room in 
the bank in Taylor and moved to the community room (the old school house) in Jonah. Someone suggested 
that our club should be interesting youth in beekeeping and in 1986, we started the scholarship program, 
named it after Ed Wolfe who had been teaching a beekeeping class before his health failed, and I appointed 
my husband Robert to be the chairman as he had been a vocational agriculture teacher for a number of 
years. Robert was chairman for 20 years, until his health failed. Our club then named the scholarship 
program the Ed Wolfe-Robert Bost Memorial Scholarship.  
      Before long, the bee club moved its meeting place to Round Rock; first a bank meeting room, then an 
upstairs room above the library, and soon back on the ground floor at a Senior Center on Main Streert. As 
we met there, our membership grew to about 40. One of the women suggested that she would like a time to 
discuss and ask questions about bees, so Beekeeping 101 was begun.  
      WCABA made one more move in Round Rock—to the Baca Center—as we continued to grow in 
membership. But that venue was not conducive to the feeling a “togetherness” and was also costly, so we 
investigated and found that we could meet in the Fellowship Hall at the First United Methodist Church in 
Georgetown. As we outgrew the Fellowship Hall, we were offered the large meeting room in the Church’s 
MCC building where we still meet. . . .and all we pay for the use of this facility is a gift of honey bears to 
the church staff, and we make a love offering at the end of the year! In the meantime, our club has had 
excellent leadership; we learn and experience new ideas through our Beekeeping 101; we limit our business 
meetings to a minimum as our officers (and any member who wishes to attend) meet bi-monthly to discuss 
plans; and we have helped 121 youngsters to date, both boys and girls, learn the fascinating hobby and 
science of beekeeping through the scholarship program. Our Honey Queen program has also fielded several 
qualified young ladies to serve on the local level and some have gone on to serve on the state level. 
        Thank you for allowing me to be your newsletter editor these past 30 years. It has been an honor and a 
challenging diversion from everyday living. I’m sure whoever assumes this office will make many changes 
but you have always allowed me to write it “my way”, and I have enjoyed it and appreciated the 
opportunity to serve my club. Bzzz-zzz. Be happy. Be as sweet as honey.  Mary Bost 
    
 
Special Note to: The Editor: Thank you Mary Bost for your wonderful years of service as Newsletter 
Editor. Your comfortable, easy style of writing, your useful news, your beekeeping tips, your good humor, 
and your (honey) recipes, are like getting a letter from home. We didn't pay you for this, we couldn’t afford 
to… you are priceless. We can’t honor you enough, but we are surely honored to have a lady of your 
integrity and grace serving us in our organization. Our hope is for your continued good health and 
prosperity and that you will keep writing the newsletter, but that has all changed now... farewell.  
All your beekeeping friends & neighbors in WCABA (JO) 2008 and now 2015. 
 



Hill Country Arts & Craft Fair Honey Booth Pictures - Nov. 7 & 8th. 

        Tim & Jo Falkenstein and Nancy Young               Jeffrey, Mary Jo& Gene Whitworth, Sharon Stephenson 

          Ed & Karen Eacrett talking to bikers                    Honey Princess Elise Gardner with interested youngster 

Scholarship recipient Lissy Martinez making the sale       Honey Queen Emma Wall presenting honey with style 
 
 



    Pictures from the TBA Convention in Belton - Oct 29th -31st. 

  WCABA members working Registration at the Convention           Elise Gardner's table at the Queen's Reception 

Stephanie Morris wins bid on Bee Costume      Phil & Dee Ainslie in TBA Booth at Convention Trade Show 

Kay Oakley & Ginny Stubblefield at Banquet       New  Master Beekeeper Apprentices recognize at the Banquet 
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